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"Don't throw the baby out with the bathwater", 

says pay equity lobby

New Zealand's leading pay equity lobby group, the Coalition for Equal Value Equal Pay (CEVEP) is calling on the government to put a hold on plans to repeal the 1972 Equal Pay Act.

CEVEP spokesperson Prue Hyman say repealing the Act will set back the cause of pay equity and leave working women with no way to challenge pay discrimination arising from the undervaluing of women's work.

 "In an otherwise welcome review of our labour laws, the government's move to repeal the public and private sector equal pay legislation risks leaving thousands of working women out in the cold," says Prue Hyman.

"We agree the 1972 Act need modernising but, for some reason, the proposals seem to throw the baby out with the bathwater."

The undervaluing of many female dominated jobs is as much a reality as ever but any potential the current law might have as an avenue to bring equal pay for work of equal value is being removed says Prue Hyman.

"Overseas studies show that the occupational segregation and historical undervaluing of women is the single most important factor in contributing to the pay gap. New Zealand studies have made similar findings.

"Since National government repealed the Employment Equity legislation in 1991 the 1972 Act has been the only mechanism that might deliver pay equity to working women in the private sector.

"Repealing the Act is the wrong move by a government with an otherwise positive track record on this issue."

Prue Hyman says the proposed repeal is clearly at odds with both Labour Party Policy and New Zealand's obligations under international law.

"If the repeal proceeds the government is likely to find itself on the wrong side of a complaint to the United Nations."

CEVEP is also questioning the timing of the repeal given that the Taskforce report on Pay and Equity in the Public sector is due to be to be released on 1 March.

"Submissions on the repeal close less than one week before the Taskforce report is due," says Prue Hyman.

"That report is sure to have a major bearing on equity in the public service.

"It would make more sense to know the Taskforce's plans for the public sector before any alternate doors are closed, especially since some of the groups covered by the work of the Taskforce, such as nurses, would be able to utilise the 1972 Act."

Ends

For further information contact Prue Hyman on 04 2928108 or 04 4635285
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